
NCC-037572-19 Vehicle tracking systems 

 
 
Dear Requester, 
 
Further to your request for information under the freedom of information act, please see below in 
answer to your questions. 
 
We are aware that this request is 1 day overdue which can happen when more than 1 department 
needs to provide data. Nottinghamshire County Council work hard to comply with the Act and meet 
the needs of the public, and in this case we have not met our obligation and apologise. 
 
 
Dear Nottinghamshire County Council, 
 
Please provide the following information in respect any use of vehicle telematics / vehicle tracking 
1)      Is vehicle telematics / vehicle tracking used on the winter maintenance fleet / gritters and if so 
the total number of vehicles on the fleet and the total number that are tracked 
         
The winter maintenance fleet is made up of 30 gritters. 
 
2)      Which company supplies the tracking system for the winter fleet / gritters. 
         
Masternaut 
 
 
3)      Whom is responsible for procuring the tracking system for the winter fleet 
        
 Via EM Ltd. 
 
4)       Is vehicle telematics / vehicle tracking used on the fleet vehicles (vans and cars) and if so the 
total number of vehicles on the fleet, the total that are tracked 
         
NCC's fleet is made up of circa 290 vehicles    Circa 95% Fleet is tracked. 
 
 
5)      Which company supplies the tracking system for fleet vehicles (vans and cars) 
      
Masternaut 
 
We trust this now resolves your enquiry, however should you have any further queries please do not 
hesitate to contact me directly on the details below. 
 
Nottinghamshire County Council regularly publishes previous FOIR,s and answers on its website, 
under Disclosure logs. (see link)  
 
http://site.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/thecouncil/democracy/freedom-of-information/disclosure-log/ 
You can use the search facility using keywords. 
 
If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make a 
complaint or request a review of our decision, you should write to the Team Manager, Complaints 



and Information Team, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP or email 
complaints@nottscc.gov.uk . 
 
Kind Regards 
 
Nottinghamshire County Council 
Complaints and Information Team 
County Hall 
 


